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Maximizing the Value of Technology

Expeditions such as this are not only expensive and resource intensive, but there just aren’t many vehicles that can explore places as deep as the Davidson Seamount. We are lucky enough to have one of the most technologically advanced remote operated vehicles (ROVs) in the world at our command.  It’s important that what we see and collect on the seamount gets shared with others.  The BBC film crew and the MBARI and NOAA educational efforts are working to ensure that the public has a chance to witness the diversity and abundance of life on Davidson.  The science team is working to make sure that we learn as much as possible by sharing the images and specimens that the ROV collects. (Figure 1)

Before the cruise, we contacted experts from institutions as nearby as Moss Landing Marine Labs to as far away as the Smithsonian to ask if there were particular specimens that they would be interested in.  We had appreciative responses from taxonomists, geneticists, and geologists requesting particular samples that could both further their research and help us better understand the seamount.  Their interests include determining the age of the corals, understanding genetic differences between species, and trying to identify new species altogether.  So while we are exploring the depths, we keep an eye out for what these experts from around the country have asked for.  So far we have collected bamboo, black and precious coral to send to various laboratories and museums when we return. (Figure 2) Along with the frozen or preserved sample, we will also be sending pictures that were taken of the coral while it was still in its natural habitat.  

In addition to specimens that are on our collection list, if we see something really mysterious while we’re on a dive, we may photograph it or take a specimen as well.  For example we’ve seen some strange sponges that none of the scientists on board could identify, so we photographed them and sent the images to a sponge expert for identification.  (Figure 3) We also came across another rare find, a female mid-water octopus carrying a clutch of eggs.  The ROV delicately scooped it up for identification and study by researchers back on shore.   

By sharing the images we take and the specimens that we collect, it helps the whole of the scientific community to better understand the unique ecosystem at the Davidson Seamount. (Figure 4) In that way the full value of the research vessel Western Flyer and the ROV Tiburon can be put to the use that this kind of powerful technology deserves. 

